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Stay In School Scholarship  
Program Luncheon 

Bill Sumner: Good afternoon everyone and 
welcome to the 2019 Stay-In-School Lunch-
eon. It’s s my honour to serve as Chair of the 
program, taking over from Bryan Targett who 
was instrumental in founding the program in 
the year 2000. It’s been a challenging year for 
the committee; having said that we continue 
to work hard at maintaining an excellent pro-
gram. We have an excellent committee who 
continue to execute very diligently every day 
to  make this scholarship program a success. 
 
A brief update on our program We have had 
66 students involved in the program since it’s 
inception in the year 2000.  Currently we have 
24 students attending Junior and Senior High 
School, a dozen or so students attending post-
secondary schools and 14 have graduated.  We 
currently have close to 4 million in the fund 
managed efficiently by  Richardson GMP. Our 
financial advisor is Keith Bekker. 
 
I’d like to recognize our steering committee 
who are very hard working members, and are 
keen in making this scholarship program a 
success. Bryan Targett our past chair, commit-
tee advisor, and is still passionate about what 
we do.  Terry Allen our co-chair who is con-
stantly contributing to our success, Shellie 
Marshall the chair of our selection commit-
tee, and I would like to congratulate her on all 
the hard work that she puts in to our program. 
You will hear from Shellie in a few minutes, as 
she will introduce the selection team and will 
commence with the introduction of our new 
students. Earl Huson who puts in countless 
hours leading our mentorship program, Paul 
Brick our treasurer, Ted Rowsell, our com-
mittee secretary, Keith Bekker our financial 
advisor from Richardson GMP, Ted Stack, the 
golf tournament chair, Hugh Delaney our chair 
for this luncheon today, and Director Dorothea 
Schaab. Thanks for being there Dorothea.   
 
I’d like to offer our thanks to Ann McKenna 
from Supreme Windows for her support for 
our program. Without your financial assis-
tance we wouldn’t be in the position we are 
today. Thank Ann.! Also thanks to Gordon 
Sokolon (Director of Sales and Marketing) 
who is here today with Ann. 

https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc


 2 

 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Stay In School Scholarship Program Luncheon 

Hugh Delaney then introduced Neil Bosch Branch Manager from Richardson GMP, who would like to say a few 
words. Neil spoke about the Richmond GMP strategy of focusing on Investments, not the least of which was the 
importance on investing in our young people.  Hugh called on Shellie Marshall (Student Selection Committee 
Chair) to introduce the four new students chosen for the program     
 
Good afternoon everyone. My responsibility is to oversee all applica-
tions, short list, interview and select the students each year to receive 
the scholarships. It  is always a lot of fun, informative, an honour to 
work with the Teachers and Students and ALWAYS A challenge to 
choose and make the selection.  
 
FIRST I would like to give a special thanks to Stan Cichon for his com-
mitment to the selection committee FOR HIS FUN and friendship and 
for his insights and guidance on the committee. Thank you to Larry 
Koper, he is a valued member of our team - and we missed him 
very much this year and hope he doing better.  Thanks to Brett Albers 
for helping us out this year, and I would also like to thank Bill Sumner 
for his leadership and support as our Chairman and Bryan Targett and 
Terry Allen for their ongoing support.    
 
I would like to introduce the Sherwood selected students to you today 
Jesse Berry and Gage Collie. 
 
Jesse Berry: Jesse is a dedicated student with an impressive comprehension and strength in Math and 
Science.  She wants to be Engineer and specifically hopes one day to work at NASA.  She is dedicated to sports; 
plays Hockey and Soccer and is a Black Belt in Martial arts.  We found Jesse to be analytical and logical, and to be 
dedicated to her studies and goals.  The teachers said she was a lovely student, always eager to learn and an ac-
tive participant.  Jesse likes to be organized and structured, she has chores at home including a dog walking  job.  
We selected Jesse because we believed she has a bright future and look forward to any scientific breakthroughs 
she is a part of.   
 
Gage Collie: Gage had a very interesting essay to us about what he wanted to do when he finished school, 
the list was long; but outlined that he wanted to and intended to be successful and found that meant to make lots 
of money - whether that was through Law or Med school or making it to the NHL, Gage's goals were clear, he 
wanted to be successful, travel, and be a good person.  When we met him he told us that Math was easy for him 
and he found it fun.  The teachers said that he is studying Math above his grade level.  He said that among his 
friends he was the funny one, and his favorite friends were those who agreed (it sounded like something a  Ro-
tarian might say ...). Gage likes to play video games and is a goalie in Hockey, his teachers describe him as a hard-
working, dedicated student who also participates in all after school programs.  We found him to be well rounded 
and generous and are excited to watch him achieve his goals.   
 
Our Falconridge Selected students this year are Nicole Hayer and Deryk Broadhead.  
 
Nicole Haver: Nicole is a captivating young lady with a love for Crime novels, Mysteries and Law and Order in 
general.  She aspires to be a Lawyer, a prosecutor specifically and has excellent marks in English, Math and Sci-
ence.  Her Teachers wrote that she is able to independently EXPAND her research based upon questions she de-
velops - sounds like a lawyer thing to do... She is also a member of computer club and enjoys swimming and 
dance and watching the Calgary Flames.  (I guess there is always next year) . We selected Nicole, because of 
many things, but her demeanor and calm and cool collective and analytical answers to our questions in the inter-
view, was impressive and lead us to believe she would make a great Attorney and we wanted to ensure that she 
follows her dreams.   
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Deryk Broadhead: Deryk is an exceptional young man, just sit and talk with him for a minute and you will un-
derstand what I mean.  He is poised and well spoken, thoughtful and highly intellectual.  He wrote his essay 
about his interest in pursuing careers in the STEM field, Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics.  
He then went on to list a variety of possibilities within that field for him.  He is studying above grade level and 
getting top marks in Math and Science.  His teachers say beyond his talent in Math and Science he is also an 
avid reader and he can discuss all kinds of topics and has a lot of interesting ideas. He is a member of the Bad-
minton club and enjoys Video Games.  We found Deryk to be a worthy recipient and future talent who's Tech-
nology and Engineering ideas very well may change and improve the world.   

 

 

And these are your se-
lected students  this 
year 

 

 Thank you  

 
 
 
Next Hugh called on Earl Huson (Chair: SISP Mentoring Committee): 
 
Earl introduced the four new mentors for the new students, Larry Kennedy, 
Wendy Giuffre, Walter Flores and Earl Huson.  Earl informed us of the latest 
graduate from the program, Tyler Head.     
 
Tyler was unable to be present due to working in Saskatchewan.  He graduated 
from the University of  Lethbridge with a Bachelor’s degree in Applied Science.  
He asked Earl to express his thanks and appreciation to all the Rotary members 
and Sponsors with a special thanks to his mentor Larry Koper. Tyler is looking 
forward to going forward in his life with a degree in his background!   
 
Earl expressed our appreciation to all the students and asked their Mentors to 
stand.  He further recognized the Educators in the room the principals: Sue 
Macpherson, Falconridge; Roxanne Williams, Terry Fox; Amy Cuddy, Wood-
man; Krishani Starnes, Nelson Mandela H.S.; Michelle Hornby, Western Canada; 
Gord Baldwin, Central Memorial; Michele Nelson, Sherwood; and Doug Yus-
wak, Sherwood.   
 
Earl recognized our many Sponsors who have contributed to the Foundation, 
especially Ann McKenna of Supreme Windows for her contribution of over 
$600,000.   
 
Finally Earl asked all the Volunteers to stand.  These are all the “behind the 
scenes” people who assist in making the program so successful.  Once again a 
“big vote of thanks”. 
 
Next to the mic was Ted Stack the Chair of the Stay in School Tournament 
Day.   Ted informed us that the SISSP Golf Tournament is on July 25th at Cottonwood.      
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2019  
SISSP 

LUNCHEON 
 
 

EVERYONE 
HAD  

A  GREAT TIME 
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President Ron Prokosch opened the meeting of May 23rd, 2019 with greetings to Rotarians 
and our special guests, the students, family and friends of our Stay in School Program, their teachers 
and administrators as well as many of the programs’ sponsors. We joined with Lisa Fernandes in the 
singing of O’Canada and Rotary Grace.  
 
Head Table: Glen Godlonton (Chair: Registration for SISP Golf Tournament), Ted Stack (Chair: SISP 
Golf Tournament), Keith Bekker (Senior Vice-President: Richardson GMP), Neil Bosch (Branch 
Manager: Richardson GMP), President Ron Prokosch, Bill Sumner (Chair: SISP Program), Bry-
an Targett (Past Chair: SISP Program) and Hugh Delaney (Emcee and SIS Luncheon Chair) 
 
President Ron informed the student in the program that they would hear of the many ad-
vantages that the program has to offer them.  Opportunities to meet new people, develop leadership 
skills, become more informed citizens and internet exchanges.   
 
Announcement: 
 
Lisa Lehtio our YEX Student from Finland in-
formed everyone about the International Din-
ner evening in Okotoks on June 15th .  Please 
see the handouts on the tables and the an-
nouncement in the Bulletin. All funds raised 
will go to ShelterBox Canada.   
 
President Ron asked all our guests to stand 
and the Rotarians sang our Welcome Song.   
He then introduced our Emcee for the day 
Hugh Delaney.  Hugh thanked the students, 
parents and administrator for coming today. 

Hugh returned to the mic and referred to  the 
day as a “Big Love Fest”.   He invited all the 
students to move to a corner of the room for a 
photo-shoot and wished all concerned a “Great Rotary Week”.    
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An email with the Registration has been sent out to all Rotarians and another attached to this week’s Bulletin 
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On Saturday I was in High River with the other ex-
change students and we took part in the Little Britch-
es Parade. We were pushing the Rotary District 5360 
float and it was raining but we still had fun! 
 
We (the exchange students) designed our own hood-
ies and ordered them for a pretty good price. The 
quality turned out to be really good and they look 
great! 
 

On the 15th of June there is a fundraiser dinner in Okotoks, organized by the past, present and 
future exchange students of the district 5360. I’ll do announcements in the meetings and there is 
a page with more information in the bulletin. The price of one ticket is $30 and all proceeds go to 
ShelterBox Canada. I’m hoping to see as many people as possible at the dinner and I’ll be there 
with my homemade traditional Finnish dessert! 
 
Get your tickets now at: internationaldinner5360.weebly.com 
 

internationaldinner5360.weebly.com
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Ten hikers met at the Jackson's home on May 15 to discuss the list Barb 

Heuchert compiled with the proposed hikes.  

It was a productive meeting and was followed by a delicious pot luck 

lunch.  

Pictured from far end of the table going clock wise are: June Lemke, Kelly 

Brittain, Donna Jakubec, Phil Jackson, Larry Stein, Constance Jackson, 

Barb Heuchert, Trish Terrill, and Kathy Demorest. Pat Farn is taking the 

picture.  

We look forward to a great hiking season starting June 5th. Hikers watch 

for emails prior to the hikes. It anyone else is interested in joining us, 

please give your email to Constance Jackson in order to get on the list. 

 

Submitted by: Pat Farn 
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Join us for Rotary Golf at Redwood Meadows for the ladies on June 10th  
 

Tee off is at 10.45 am and Lunch is at 11.30 am in the Club House 
   

Let’s all Have some fun!!! 
 

Call Doreen Devitt at: 403-242 9088 if you would like to join us 
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Health, Wellness & Transportation for May 2019 

Contact Don O’Dwyer at: 403-257 -2072 or 403-680-2072 or dpodwyer@hotmail.com   if you know of anyone  
that is not well, that could use a visit or a ride to a Rotary Meeting.  

 
 
 
MAY 2019: MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH 
  
May 30: Dream Home Registration Kick off 
May 31-June 2: RCCS Invermere Golf and Fellowship Weekend 
 
 
JUNE 2019: ROTARY FELLOWSHIP 
June 6:  Liisa Lehtio: YEX Presentation and Farewell 
June 12: Annual Partners Dinner: Willow Park Golf and Country Club: 5:00 pm 
June 13: Stampede President Presentation: Club House 
June 20: Small Grants Charity Day Presentation 
June 27: Changing of the Guard: Must park in Lot 10 
 
 
JULY 2019: 
July 4:   Dream Home Kickoff Breakfast: Heritage Park Celebration Tent: 10:00 am 
July 11: No Meeting: On Park: Dream Home Ticket Selling 
July 18: East Village Centre: Walking Tour 
July 25: No Meeting: Stay In School Golf Tournament 
 
 
AUGUST 2019 
Aug 1:  Inaugural Address and District Governor Visit 
Aug 8:  Melissa D’Souza/Lucy Mrakawa: “gutChek” Presentation 
Aug 15: Alberta Narratives Project 
Aug 22: Outbound YEX Student Presentation: Kaylee Quinney 
Aug 29: President Chas Birthday Celebration 
 
 
SEPTEMBER 2019 
Sept 5:  Glen Street (CEO): Street Characters 
Sept 12: RCCS YouthLink Site Tour 
Sept 19: Janice McTighe: Renfrew 
Sept 26: CRCF Campaign Kick off  
 
 
OCTOBER 2019 
Oct 3:  Returning YEX Student Presentation 
Oct 10:  TBA 
Oct 17:  Cambodian Dancers 
Oct 24:  ShelterBox Presentation 
Oct 31:  Rotary International Foundation Kick off 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
RCCS Calendar 

mailto:dpodwyer@hotmail.com


 15 

 

 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2V5         Visit us at: www.rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 
 
 

Office Administrator: Kathyann Reginato  email: kathyann@rotarycs.org   

 

 

2018 2019 Club Officers 
President: Ron Prokosch:                        rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
President-Elect: Chas Filipski           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
Past President: Bill LeClair            leclair@calgarylaw.com 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                 larry.stein@shaw.ca 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                    treasurer@rotarycs.org / donmintz@shaw.ca 

Partners Past President: Karen Grant        lkgrant@shaw.ca 
 

 
2018 2019 Directors 
Club Service: Operations: Len Kushner           lkushner@drivesportswear.com 
Club Service: Membership and Social: Glen Godlonton  glen@godlonton.com 
Club Service: Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
Community Service: Jim Hutchens                 jmh_calgary@hotmail.com 
Community Service: Ways & Means: Dana Hunter     drmuir@shaw.ca 
International & Vocational Service: Kevin MacLeod      kmacleod@moneyadvisor.ca 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 
 

 
Other Important Contacts 
Audit Chair: Penny Leckie            penny@taxtherapist.ca 
Communications & Public Image Chair: Toby Oswald-Felker toby@shawlink.ca 

Constitution, Bylaws and Governance: Sherry Austin  srains@shaw.ca 
Dream Home Chair: Jim Bladon               jbladon@atb.com 
Health Wellness & Transportation Chair: Don O’Dwyer    dpodwyer@hotmail.com 
Large Grants Chair: Myrna Dube-Thompson              myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca 
Small Grants Chair: Mark Ambrose            markambrose@shaw.ca 
Social Committee Chair: Keith Davis       daviscomm@shaw.ca 
Stay In School Golf Tournament: Ted Stack      ehtedstack@gmail.com 
Stay In School Scholarship Program Chair: Bill Sumner bsumner@shaw.ca 
Programs and Tours Chair: Jim Fitzowich             jfitzowi@telusplanet.net 
World Community Service Chair: Jamie Moorhouse    jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 
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